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ST JOHNS RIVER FERRY COMMISSION
MEETING MINUTES
Monday, May 23, 2016
Suite 425, Conference Room A
4:00 P.M.
In Attendance:  Council Member John Crescimbeni (Chairman), Commissioners Elaine Brown, Richard Redick, Carl Cannon, Larry Williams; Commissioners Marla Buchanan and Lindsey Brock  were excused;  Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston;  Thomas Carter, Council Auditor’s Office;  Mark Fernandez, HMS Global; Tom Goldsbury, Chief, Buildings Inspection; Jim Gilmore, Taylor Mejia, IGS (JTA); Brad Thoburn, Fred Jones, Jessica Shepler, Lisa Darnall, JTA; Doreen Joyner Howard, Florida Department of Transportation; Lisa King, Langton Associates; Greg Galzerano, C&D Construction Project Mgr. (on the telephone); John Nooney;   Carol Owens, Interim Chief, Legislative Services;  John J. Jackson, Council Research Division.
The Chairman, Council Member John Crescimbeni, called the Commission meeting to order at 4:04 p.m.

The Commission voted to approve the minutes for the March 28, 2013 meeting.

On Updates from the Commissioners, Commissioner Elaine Brown reported that discussions are underway regarding the Florida Department of Transportation’s approval to designate the coastal highway as a Scenic By-Way.  The application’s approval is expected within 90 days of submission.  FDOT will provide signage.
Commissioner Rich Redick reported that the Friends of the Ferry are still engaged in discussions with the Jacksonville Transportation Authority.  JTA’s Lisa Darnall has been attending Friends of the Ferry meetings and reports that JTA welcomes its involvement with the Friends.  JTA is looking forward to Ferry Fests in the future.  Mr. Redick reported that there has been some pushback from the Friends of the Ferry Board regarding future Ferry Fests.  He further reported that the partnership with the National Parks Service is going well; the wooden National Parks Service sign planned for the ferry landing at Mayport is on hold.

In his Marine Operations Report, Mark Fernandez reported that he has been pleasantly surprised at how smoothly the transition of the ferry from the City to JTA has been.
Commissioner Redick remarked that managing of the parking at the ferry by HMS has been a big improvement.

Mr. Fernandez reported that there has been good feedback regarding the new lanes on the ferry; passengers have sufficient room to move about the vessel.

In an Update from the Commission’s Staff on the status of 2 invoices from the City to JTA, Tom Goldsbury reported that one of the invoices concerned insurance and had been paid.  The other invoice had not been paid.  He further reported that the City got back $84,000 from JTA.

In an Update on Capital Improvements – JTA, Brad Thoburn, JTA Vice President, Planning Development and Innovation, referenced the hand-out that had been distributed on improvements at the ferry.  He referred to the photos that showed the improved Fort George restrooms and the ferry’s fenders.  Mr. Thoburn referred to the photographs that highlighted the rub rail damage.  JTA has discussed the rub rail issue with the manufacturer.  He explained that repair work would require taking the vessel out of commission for at least a week, preferably after the 4th of July.
The Fiscal Year 2017 capital budget was discussed.  The Chair, Council Member Crescimbeni, inquired about the feasibility of going back to the Legislature.  Brad Thoburn was skeptical, referencing the two previous gubernatorial vetoes.  Lisa King added that we have lost some veteran supporters in the Legislature.

The Commission next turned its attention to the SJRF Partnership Report – JTA.

Fred Jones reported that the JTA partnership with the National Parks Service is positive.  He has been in contact with Ken Logsdon, Planning & Development, about signage.  Commissioner Redick suggested that Fred Jones contact Sam Floyd and to make sure that JTA is involved with the Mayport Partnership.

The Chair announced that Council Vice President Lori Boyer is having a resolution drafted concerning the Timucuan Trail.  Ms. Boyer’s Executive Assistant, Nicole Spradley, explained that the resolution would express the City Council’s support for a grant from the State of Florida.  Council Vice President Boyer requests that the Ferry Commission  pass its own  resolution calling upon the City Council to support her resolution.  Legislative Assistant Carol Owens read the Boyer draft resolution.  Commissioner Carl Cannon moved that the Commission support the Boyer resolution; Commissioner Redick seconded the motion.  The Commission unanimously voted to approve the resolution.
Tom Goldsbury provided an update on an outstanding haul-out issue.  The issue is in regard to a BAE payment to Lufkin.  A discussion between the two entities is still ongoing.  Lufkin is requesting additional money from BAE.

At the close of the meeting, Mr. John Nooney applauded the work that the Commission has done for the ferry.  Vice President Lori Boyer expressed her appreciation for the work that the Commission had done on behalf of the ferry’s continued operation, as well.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 4:58 p.m.  The next scheduled meeting will be July 25, 2016.
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